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Your ref 05/75

Dear Departmental Record Officer,

I refer to your letter of 24 November 2005 in which you state that as I did not specifically ask for names on the documents requested, names were regarded as ‘not relevant’ to my request.

I find that an odd interpretation of the FOI Act. Is it in your procedures? Is it standard throughout the public sector? Most people would want and expect names to be supplied, especially historians.

As I said before, any requestor would surely believe that a public authority is not in a position to make an assessment of what is ‘essential’ to the request and certainly not without knowing anything or asking about the motive or reason for the initial request. 

Perhaps before supplying document copies you should ask in the acknowledgment if the requestor is happy for all names to be redacted. 

You state that to release personal data would breach the Data Protection Act if third party individuals ‘were not aware and content with their information being made public’. Does this apply to records sent to PRONI after 30 years?

In relation to the document copies received I now request that they be resupplied without names being redacted.

Yours sincerely 

Jeffrey Dudgeon

